
 COFFEY COUNTY HOSPITAL
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

The Coffey County Hospital Board of Trustees met in regular session on April 25, 2016, in the Allen Woods II Conference Room.  Board Members attending were: Steve Hopkins, Chairman;  Peter Allegre, Vice-Chairman; Rosemary Rich, Secretary; Craig Stukey, Treasurer; Jeff Clark (left the meeting at 6:45); Dennis Young; Cameron Roth: Levi Saueressig; and Judy Reese.  Employees attending were: Leonard Hernandez, CEO; Dr. John Shell, Chief of Staff; Jim Van Hoet, Chief Financial Officer; Patty Thomsen, Vice President of Medical Clinics; Theresa Thoele, Vice President of Human Resources; James Higgins, Vice President of Ancillary Services; Tracy Campbell, Marketing Director; Melissa Hall, Vice President of Clinical Services; Melanie Mozey, Marketing Assistant and Terri Tweedy, Executive Assistant.  There were no visitors.

Chairman Hopkins called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.

Vice-Chairman Allegre, led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Campbell introduced Melanie Mozey as the new Marketing Assistant.  

Strategic Planning was added to the Agenda as item four under Consent Agenda.

Consent Agenda

There were no revisions made to the March 28, 2016 Board of Trustee Minutes.

Dr. Shell gave the Medical Staff Report.  The Delineation of Privileges form for Physician Assistants was revised and approved by the Medical Staff.  Durable Medical Equipment (DME) services are being researched.

Stukey reviewed the Executive Finance Committee Report.  Van Hoet said two new reports were added to the packet.  These are the detailed Balance Sheet and Income Statement.  The Contract Labor expense increased due to the position vacancies needing filled.  The auditors were on sight last week preparing for the 2015 annual audit.  They were very complimentary of the Finance staff and of the new committees.  BKD is planning to present the 2015 audit at the May meeting.  A new procedure has been approved and implemented for paying Accounts Payable.  The invoices will be paid according to the terms stated on the invoice.  This will stop the late fees.  Early pay discounts are uncommon in healthcare.

Hopkins complimented Allegre and Rich on the Strategic Planning brochure.  This tool is designed to keep the Strategic Goals easily accessible.  A mid-year goal assessment will be done with a report to the Board at the July meeting.  

· Cameron Roth moved and Judy Reese seconded the motion to approve the actions of the Board committees, and each Medical Staff Credentials/reappointments.  Motion carried unanimously.  

CEO Report

Hernandez said the work is going well at the Waverly clinic.  The clinic should be reopened in May.

A Medical Laboratory Technician has been hired and will begin in May.  A new graduate mid-level provider has been hired to work in the Leroy and Waverly clinics.  She will begin the first of June.

Travis Whitesides, P.A., will work at the Yates Center Clinic.

The census at Sunset Manor is 32.  The Meadows census is at 26 with one vacant apartment.

Data was provided to Sun Rx Company to calculate estimates for participating in the 340B Program.  They have estimated that as much as $129,000 per month could be received.  A draft contract has been received and is being reviewed.  The next step after signing the contract would be to have the pharmacies sign on. The program could begin as soon as September or October.  This plan is for Medicaid participants only.

The Medicaid Incentive money has not been received yet.  This is expected to be between $250,000 and $270,000.

CHS attorneys are drafting a letter to the City of Madison regarding filling the building foundation.  The property is deeded to the City of Madison.  There were no formal contracts or documents signed with Madison.  The letter received states CHS should fill the foundation.  Saueressig stated he feels we should fill it as a good will gesture.  This item will remain open until the draft letter from the CHS attorney is reviewed.  

Rich asked about the memorial money received for the Madison Clinic.  Tweedy stated the money is in the bank in Madison and the family will direct how to use the money.

An instructor is being sought for the Summer Intern Program.    

Consultation Items

None

Information, Other

Rich asked about the possibility of establishing or re-establishing outreach programs to the schools and WCNOC.   Hernandez said we work with the Fiber Board to share opportunities.  WCNOC is working to reduce costs by providing on-site services.  They are now reviewing the MRO Service we provide to determine if that can be done on-site.

Executive Session

· Cameron Roth moved and Levi Saueressig seconded the motion to enter into a 15 minute Executive Session with Leonard Hernandez, CEO and Terri Tweedy, Executive Assistant, to discuss non-elected personnel with open session to resume at 7:23 p.m. in Allen Woods II Conference Room.  Motion carried unanimously.

Executive session began at 7:08 p.m.

Regular session resumed at 7:23 p.m. in Allen Woods II Conference Room.

· Young moved and Allegre seconded the motion to enter into a 15 minute Executive Session with Leonard Hernandez, CEO and Terri Tweedy, Executive Assistant, to discuss non-elected personnel with open session to resume at 7:26 p.m. in Allen Woods II Conference Room.  Motion carried unanimously

Executive session began at 7:26 p.m.

Regular session resumed at 7:41 p.m. in Allen Woods II Conference Room.

Discussion was held concerning the upcoming budget to the Commission.  Reese asked if there were some way to know the amount to be received for Capital Equipment each year.  Hopkins stated the Commission determines the budgets annually for all county entities.  The dollar allocations are subject to change.

Hopkins reminded the Board that the current officers are serving their second term and are ineligible for re-election to their current seat in January.  

· Allegre moved and Stukey seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m.  Motion carried unanimously.


_______________________
Rosemary Rich, Secretary 


Possible follow-ups (not all inclusive) for May meeting:
Payment to CMS for refund error
Capital Expense Invoices
Surgeon
Durable Medical Equipment Service
340B Pharmacy Program
Madison Foundation
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